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The regular meeting of the Permanent Council was chaired by Ambassador María Isabel Salvador, Permanent Representative of Ecuador to the Organization of American States.  The meeting came to order at 10:40 a.m.

1. Adoption of the order of business


The Permanent Council adopted the order of business, document CP/OD-1768/10.

· Condolences to Guatemala and Mexico

At the onset of the meeting, the Chair acknowledged the tragic loss of life due to the recent heavy rains in various areas of Guatemala and Mexico. In this regard, the Chair, speaking on behalf of the Permanent Council, expressed her condolences and solidarity for the people and Governments of Guatemala and Mexico.
· Solidarity with the people and Government of Colombia

The Permanent Council expressed its sorrow and solidarity with the people and Government of Colombia for the deaths of 14 police officers that were killed on September 3, 2010, in the municipality of Doncello, Department of Caquetá.

· Condolences to the people and Government of Venezuela

The Permanent Council likewise expressed its sorrow and solidarity to the people and Government of Venezuela for the aviation accidents in Puerto Ordaz and in Valdez Beach, Porlamar, on September 13 and 14, 2010, respectively.
· Welcome to the Permanent Representative of Canada

The Permanent Council offered a cordial welcome to Ambassador Allan Culham, the new Permanent Representative of Canada, who presented his credentials to the Secretary General on September 9, 2010. Ambassador Culham shared with the Council his country’s perspectives on the work of the Organization with respect to the items on the agenda of work.
Ambassador Audrey Marks, Permanent Representative Jamaica, on behalf of the member states of the Caribbean Community (CARICOM); Ambassador Nestor Mendez, Permanent Representative of Belize, on behalf of the member states of the Central American Integration System (SICA); Ambassador Gustavo Albin, Permanent Representative of Mexico, on behalf of the member states of the Latin American Integration Association (ALADI); and Mr. Milton Drucker, Alternate Representative of the United States, offered cordial words of welcome to Ambassador Culham.
2. Consideration of draft resolution: “First Technical Meeting of the Network for Legal Cooperation in the area of Family and Child Law within the Framework of the Meetings of Ministers of Justice or other Ministers or Attorneys General of the Americas (REMJA).” Request of the Permanent Mission of Brazil
The Permanent Representative of Brazil, Ambassador Ruy Casaes, commented on the event and presented the draft resolution, document CP/doc.4506/10.

In response to concerns raised by the delegations of Canada and the United States regarding the proposed dates for the event, the delegations considered the proposals presented and reached agreement on a new date. The Permanent Council then approved the draft resolution with the amended date, to be distributed subsequently as resolution CP/RES. 974 (1768/10), which would convene the First Technical Meeting of the Network for Legal Cooperation in the area of Family and Child Law within the Framework of the Meetings of Ministers of Justice or other Ministers or Attorneys General of the Americas (REMJA), to be held at the headquarters of the Organization on November 9 and 10, 2010.

3. Report of the Chair of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs on the request by the Principality of Monaco to be granted the status of permanent observer to the Organization of American States

Ambassador Hugo de Zela, Permanent Representative of Peru to the OAS and Chair of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs (CAJP), presented a report on the request by the Principality of Monaco to be granted the status of permanent observer to the Organization, document CP/CAJP/doc.2901/10. The Permanent Council took note of the report presented by the CAJP and adopted, without amendment, the draft resolution published subsequently as resolution CP/RES. 975 (1768/10), which granted said status to the Principality of Monaco.

The Permanent Representatives of Mexico and the Bahamas, and the Permanent Observer of France, welcomed the Principality of Monaco into the OAS, after which Mr. Gilles Noghes, Ambassador of Monaco to the Governments of the United States and Canada, addressed the members of the Council.
4. Election of a member to the Board of Directors of the Justice Studies Center of the Americas (JSCA)

In compliance with the mandate of the General Assembly, adopted at its fortieth regular session, the Permanent Council proceeded to the election of a member to the Board of Directors of the JSCA.
Upon initiating the election process, the Chair noted that within the time frame established for the presentation of candidates, the following candidacies had been received: Dr. Ernesto Pazmiño, nominated by the Government of Ecuador; and Dr. Santiago Pereira Campos, nominated by the Government of Uruguay. The Chair also reminded the meeting that the election and tabulation of the votes would be governed by Article 74 of the Rules of Procedure of the General Assembly, requiring a majority vote of the member states in order to be elected.
To tabulate the votes, the Chair called on Mr. David Li, Alternate Representative of Costa Rica, and Ms. Patricia D’Costa, Alternate Representative of Canada, to assist with the polling.
Three rounds of voting were held, producing the following results:

· First round:

· Dr. Ernesto Pazmiño Granizo (Ecuador): 14 votes.

· Dr. Santiago Pereira Campos (Uruguay): 15 votes.

· One abstention.

· Second round:

· Dr. Ernesto Pazmiño Granizo (Ecuador): 13 votes.

· Dr. Santiago Pereira Campos (Uruguay): 17 votes.

· Third round:

· Dr. Ernesto Pazmiño Granizo (Ecuador): 13 votes.

· Dr. Santiago Pereira Campos (Uruguay): 17 votes.

Inasmuch as none of the candidates received the required majority of votes, pursuant to the above-mentioned Article 74, the Permanent Council suspended the election and agreed to resume it in two week’s time.
5. Adoption of the minutes, document CP/ACTA 1684/09, of the Permanent Council meeting held on April 1, 2009
El Permanent Council approved the verbatim minutes, document CP/ACTA 1684/09, of the regular meeting held on April 1, 2009.

6. Other business
· The Chair, on behalf of the Permanent Council, offered congratulations to Mexico on the celebration of the bicentennial of its independence, and to the countries of Central America, which were likewise observing their national day.
· On behalf of the Secretariat for Political Affairs, the Assistant Secretary General of the OAS, Ambassador Albert R. Ramdin, announced the events to take place during the Week of Peace, from September 21 through 25, 2010, at the headquarters of the Organization. He pointed out the important role of the OAS with regard to conflict resolution, hemispheric peace, and initiatives to solve problems. To that end, he emphasized that in September 2008, the Secretariat for Political Affairs had launched the “Inter-American Peace Forum” program, with a view to strengthening the Organization’s capacity to resolve conflict and promote a culture of peace in the Hemisphere. Accordingly, he emphasized that within the Inter-American Peace Forum the OAS holds an annual conference to commemorate the International Day of Peace, September 21, established by the United Nations General Assembly. Ambassador Ramdin also noted that the OAS Peace Fund would hold a series of parallel events during the aforementioned conference, including the Chiefs of OAS Peace Missions Meeting; a workshop entitled First Course on the OAS: Peace, Democracy and Conflict Resolution; the launch of the OAS Virtual Library of Peace Initiatives, compiled in conjunction with the Columbus Memorial Library; and, finally, the event “Chalk for Peace.”
· The Permanent Representative of Guatemala, Ambassador Jorge Skinner-Klee, thanked the members of the Permanent Council for their expressions of solidarity regarding the natural disasters that befell his country, and spoke to the need to make headway in the design and coordination of a flexible multilateral mechanism that would respond urgently to such natural catastrophes. He announced that, under the auspices of the United Nations system, the International Donor Conference for Reconstruction and Transformation in Guatemala had been convened, which was to be held in Antigua, Guatemala, on October 11 and 12, 2010. Ambassador Skinner-Klee also welcomed the Ambassador of Canada and congratulated the Principality of Monaco on its accession to the Organization as a Permanent Observer.
· The Alternate Representative of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, Mrs. Carmen Luisa Velásquez de Visbal, expressed her appreciation for the condolences offered concerning the losses suffered by her country due to the aviation accidents, and then read a press release issued by President Hugo Chávez Frías to that end. Mrs. Velásquez de Visbal likewise offered words of welcome to the Permanent Representative of Canada.

· The Permanent Representative of Bolivia, Ambassador José Pinelo, requested information from the Observer Mission of France regarding the policy of expelling the Roma people from its territory.
· The Permanent Representative of Mexico, Ambassador Gustavo Albin, gave thanks for the expressions of sorrow and solidarity for the loss of life caused by the heavy rains that swept his country and Guatemala. He also expressed his gratitude for the words of congratulations offered by the delegations concerning the bicentennial celebration of Mexico’s independence.
· The Permanent Representative of Brazil, Ambassador Ruy Casaes, announced that the delegations had reached agreement to hold the First Technical Meeting of the Network for Legal Cooperation in the area of Family and Child Law within the Framework of the Meetings of Ministers of Justice or other Ministers or Attorneys General of the Americas (REMJA) on November 9 and 10, 2010.

· The Permanent Observer of France to the OAS, Ambassador Pierre Henri Guignard, indicated that he would notify the authorities of his country regarding the request put forward by the Permanent Representative of Bolivia, and that that information would be shared with all the member states.
· The Chair announced that on Thursday, September 30, 2010, the Permanent Council and Permanent Executive Committee of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CEPCIDI) would meet in a joint session to commemorate the 50th anniversary of the OAS Scholarship Program, in compliance with the mandate of resolution AG/RES. 2495 (XXXIX-O/09), “Celebrating Fifty Years of Scholarship Awards: Reaffirming Support for the OAS Scholarship Program and Institutional Cooperation in Higher Education.”
The meeting adjourned at 12:14 p.m.
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�.	The statements and comments of the delegations may be found in the minutes of the meeting, document CP/ACTA 1768/10.
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